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SEEKING PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT FOR CANNABIS PRODUCTION LAND USE REVIEW 

Welland, ON – The City of Welland is reviewing its current Zoning By-law requirements as they 
relate to cannabis operation purposes and ensure that the City's policies are in line with current 
Provincial and Federal legislation and municipal best practices as per Council's direction. 

On December 17, 2019, Welland City Council passed a notice of motion to enact an Interim 
Control By-law (ICB 2019-162), which would prohibit the use of land, buildings or structures for 
cannabis cultivation, production, and processing operations for a period of one (1) year. As per 
Section 38(1) of the Planning Act, as amended, municipalities are permitted to put a temporary 
freeze on new land uses while the municipality is studying or reviewing its policies. The freeze 
can be imposed for only one (1) year, with a maximum extension of one (1) year. On December 
15, 2020, Council passed a By-law to extend ICB 2019-162 to December 17, 2021, to allow for a 
more comprehensive review to be undertaken. 

In Canada, the commercial growth of cannabis is permitted by the Cannabis Act. There are a 
number of licences that can be applied for under the Act, including Cultivation, Processing, 
Analytical Testing, Sale, Research, and Cannabis Drug Licence. 

To date, staff have carried out an extensive land use review and examined the opportunities for 
the City of Welland to regulate land use related to commercial growth, processing, analyzing 
and medical sales of cannabis permitted under the Cannabis Act. A project webpage and online 
idea board have been created to ensure all voices are heard. 

We ask all to visit YourChannel https://yourchannel.welland.ca/ to HAVE YOUR SAY by 
providing feedback and sharing your experiences with Cannabis Production Facilities. 
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Contact: 
Nicolas Aiello 
Policy Planner 
905-735-1700 Ext. 2132 
nicolas.aiello@welland.ca  


